
St	Patrick	Clubs	Want	GFA	to	Act	on	Fond	Football	Project	

ST	 GEORGE’S,	 July	 5,	 2013	 –	 Football	 clubs	 in	 St	 Patrick	 are	
urging	 the	 Grenada	 Football	 Association	 (GFA)	 to	 act	 quickly	 to	
secure	 the	 Fond	 Special	 Project	 under	 the	 FIFA	 Development	
Programme.	

This	was	 among	 issues	 discussed	with	 the	 President	 of	 the	 GFA,	
Cheney	Joseph	at	a	meeting	in	Fond	on	Wednesday.	

It	 has	 been	more	 than	 six	months	 since	 FIFA	 approved	 the	 project	 but	 is	 yet	 to	 receive	
formal	 documents	 from	 the	 GFA.	 FIFA	 has	 since	 set	 a	 deadline	 of	 July	 8	 to	 receive	 the	
requisite	documents	including	the	project	description	and	preliminary	design.	

The	GFA	President	also	updated	the	clubs	on	the	FIFA	Goal	Project,	Grassroots,	Youth	and	
Women	football,	Sponsorship	and	the	status	of	the	2013	League	Tournament.	

The	clubs	requested	a	review	of	the	format	of	the	Premier	League	including	the	playing	of	
games	 only	 in	 enclosed	 fields.	 They	 want	 some	 these	 matches	 to	 be	 contested	 on	
community	fields	which	will	encourage	more	community	participation.	

The	clubs	also	expressed	concerns	about	the	non‐functioning	of	some	executive	members	
of	the	GFA	and	warned	that	if	they	are	not	willing	to	work	in	the	best	interest	of	affiliates	
then	they	will	request	through	Council	for	these	members	to	set	aside.	

Joseph	promised	to	discuss	their	concerns	and	suggestions	with	his	executive.	
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